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Local

City of Los Angeles Metro Orange Line Resolution

The Los Angeles City Council today voted unanimously to approve a resolution co-authored by Councilmembers Tom LaBonge and Antonio Villaraigosa and seconded by Councilmember Dennis Zine regarding the Metro Orange Line.  The resolution supports the construction of the Metro Orange Line and requests that the California Court of Appeal lift the temporary stay of the project so that construction can resume and the project can be completed as expeditiously as possible.  The approved resolution included an amendment by Councilmember Cindy Miscikowski requesting the City Attorney support MTA efforts on this issue.

Representatives of both Mayor Hahn and the Los Angeles Department of Transportation spoke in support of the resolution at today’s City Council meeting.  The resolution now goes to Mayor Hahn for his concurrence in order to become an official position of the City of Los Angeles.

If you have any questions concerning the Local Brief please contact Art Henry of Board Research Services at (213) 922-6976.

